
 

Feb 22 2024 

 

Concerned public servants and stakeholders of the Rocky Flats Stewardship[p Council,  

My comment to rockyflatssc.org was again refused. I am writing to report this unacceptable 

situation with the organizer of this body. As these government functions are not being honored, 

It is my responsibility to share this circumstance with you.  

 

<< 

My comment: To the Board of the Rocky Flats Stewardship Council,  

 

The Feb 20th 2024 meeting of the RFSC subcommittee revealed all the fraudulence these 

proceedings have been corrupted by under the direction of David Ableson. A massive 

government failure is again to be made public by Mr. Abelson's comment that the board should 

not risk over-thinking the exercise of decommissioning the meeting or replacing it with a new 

structure and new powers. What is placed in harm's way by proceeding jauntily and foolishly in 

the direction of simply disbanding? Probably nothing. Still, David poses this problem to the 

council while stepping back in precisely the way a jilted keeper does. While it is important to 

remember that David has only played the role of inaction, arguing that arguing itself would be a 

better use of public monies than further remediation. He has never explored the infinite 

possibilities of reducing the risk of exposure to residents who live within the jurisdictions the 

Stewardship Council holds sway. Every form of biological life is affected by the inaction of the 

Rocky Flats Stewardship Council, every toad, and snail, every blade of grass and pinecone are 

contained in a state of continual exposure that (we presume) remains relatively constant since 

the closure of the site. The Oct 31 2021 letter by Jon Lipsky describes the crazy calculus by 

which exceedances revealed in one month are called non-actionable by a reduction in a 12 

month average in the following year. What happened to the 60 day window in which reportable 

conditions have to be addressed. Jon Lipsky is pointing to more than one or another .9 

picoCuries in a .15 picoCurie RFLMA standard, his letter describes a familiar pattern of 

doublespeak and rhetoric that does not aim to answer in good faith the concerns of the public or 

other board members directly. Former Agent Lipsky's letters, three of them written between Oct 

30th and November 1st of 2021 are no longer accessible on this website (www rockyflatssc.org).  

 

I have them reposted on www.nuclubboulder.com for your reference.   

 

As conditions go, it appears to me that doing well has always meant doing nothing to Mr. 

Ableson. But to a fragile community who aims to live in harmony with the environment Mr. 

Ableson's commitment to inaction is unacceptable. Stewardship Council meetings can meet at a 

more rational time and greater transparency can exist in this publicly funded legislative body. 

Similarly, the Rocky Flats Stewardship Council under Mr. Ableson's direction has ill equipped 

http://rockyflatssc.org/
http://rockyflatssc.org/
http://www.nuclubboulder.com/


residents for the unsuitable conditions for health on the Colorado Front Range, and the absolute 

cost of this neglect may be incalculable. Thank you for you assistance in reimagining this 

organization.  

 

Thank you, David, for posting this to the board and to the Department of Energy, Legacy 

Management. >> 

 

Sincerely,  
 

 

Travis Hugh Culley    

 

 


